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 4.1 LAYOUT, MASSING, SIZE, SCALE and ORIENTATION

 

The refurbishment has been laid out with the apartments, communal circulation and atrium space 
organised within the Polygonal, Peto Place building and central cylindrical space, originally built for 
the Diorama 'Saloon' or viewing gallery.  The front section facing onto Park Square East has been 
returned to the original use as two individual town houses. 

The town houses no. 17 and 19 Park Square East extend into no.18 at basement, first as well as 
second and third floors. It is proposed to reintroduce a first floor level to no. 18, where a floor 
previously existed in the original Diorama, phase of use of the building.

The basement of no. 18 under the entrance atrium steps is proposed to house a section of the 
plant room, the remaining plant is to be located within a new basement area below the Polygonal 
building and also separate to this, within an area under Peto Place, as an extension of the Polygonal 
building's lightwell on the Jerwood Medical Centre side. A small single storey building is proposed 
to house a new electricity substation and electrical switch room , in a separate corner of Peto Place 
adjacent to the rear of no. 3 Albany Terrace (Please note for refuse and bike storage, refer to 
Cycle and Refuse Strategy as part of the Supporting Statements to this report) 

The existing floor plates of the Peto Place Polygonal building are proposed to be retained.  At 
Lower Ground and Upper Ground Floors there are 4 apartments, 2 on each floor within the rear 
of the Polygonal building.  There is proposed a single apartment at Second Floor level within the 
rear of the Polygonal building and the cylindrical space adjacent. The sixth apartment is located to 
the new Third Floor level ,with facades set back behind the existing parapets. 

The new enlarged atrium space, has been designed to re-create a memory of the original use of 
the building as The Diorama.  All the apartments above Lower Ground Floor are arranged around 
an octagonal lightwell. The lightwell is an existing feature, which was introduced to the Building in 
1922 as part of the hospital refurbishment. The lightwell brings natural light into the centre of all 
the apartments, which would otherwise be very deep in plan with potentially underlit central 
spaces.

There is an existing semi coned shape roof including rooflight above part of the cylindrical space at 
Third Floor.  The proposal is to complete what is a semi cone shaped roof feature. This cone shape 
space will form the roof above the entrance hall to the new Third Floor Apartment. This will tie the 
existing building with the new third floor level. 

The proposed roof extension has been designed to be subservient to and sympathetic in size, scale 
and appearance to the massive brick polygonal building below.

There are no single aspect north facing dwellings in the development in accordance with the 
London Housing Design Guide .

For further information on the Schedule of Works in relation to the historical significance of the 
existing building, please refer to the Heritage Statement, by the Historic Building Consultant, 
Donald Insall Associates. 
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